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Progress Report to Our GlobalGiving Community

From Girls To Women For

“Academic Support & Mentoring for Underserved Girls”

[image: image1.png]girls

to
Women



Dear GlobalGiving Community, 

As promised, we provide you with a more detailed report on our busy, fun and dramatic Summer 2011: g2W’s Wiz. Read the report below to find out about our creative participants, amazing service-learners and interns, exciting fieldtrips and our culminating End of Summer Celebration. To hear from the interns and staff on their experience with Girls To Women please see the short video: Girls To Women's Volunteer Luncheon - Summer 2011.

Please remember that for a basic rundown of this program (the basic objectives and the organization of Academic Support & Mentoring) you can always read one of our earlier Progress Reports, for example from January of 2010. For details on school-year activities please read reports from earlier this year (January and April 2011). 
THANK YOU!
***********************
Summer 2011: g2W’s Wiz
Writer, designer, director, and actress … just a few of the roles Girls To Women participants took on during our all-day, six-week summer program this past July and August.  This summer’s theme was ‘The Wiz’ – encouraging girls to build their own yellow brick road to success!  We had a total of 27 participants representing the spectrum of our culturally-diverse community. 

The summer was activity-filled!  Girls participated in morning outdoor games, team-building games, circle-time, reading, music, dancing, art, and drama. The overarching activity of the summer was for the girls to put together their own production of The Wiz – Ken Harper’s musical take on the classic story of The Wizard of Oz that incorporates African-American cultural experience. Working together, our older Summer Session girls adapted the script, made the set, designed the costumes, and finally performed the play for families and friends at the End of Summer event. The younger girls (girls in grades K-2) performed their own puppet show version of the story. 

Participants were divided into three groups by age/grade and each chose their own group name.  Girls in grades 6-8th called themselves “The LOLz,” girls in grades 3rd-5th were “The Amazing Cookies,” and, girls in grades K-2nd were the “Shiny Stars.”  Having three groups allowed activities to be age-appropriate while providing girls with more leadership roles.  Each week one girl from each group was chosen as “Shero of the Week” by group leaders for demonstrating leadership and exemplary community participation.  As Sheroes, girls were given a small token of appreciation and their picture was displayed on the ‘Shero Board’ for friends and family to see. 
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Interns/Service-Learners
This was one of our best summers yet and it could not have been possible without the support of our interns and service-learners! Our group of seven amazing young women dedicated their summer to making program an unforgettable experience for the girls. Angela, Chrishanae, Imelda, Alicia, Katherine, Keighley “KK”, and Maritza, are either in college-prep high schools or are attending universities like Yale, Smith and Stanford -- and were great role models for the girls. 

Each did an extraordinary job of using her individual interests and strengths to not only assist our staff Program Leaders, but to plan and lead their own activities for the girls. Maritza, who has extensive experience in drama, led acting workshops and worked with girls one-on-one to develop their characters for The Wiz.  Katherine used her knowledge of music to play songs on her guitar and lead singing with the girls.  Imelda, who is also involved in a mural program, guided the older girls as they created the set for The Wiz.  Alicia’s natural ability to lead meant that program activities ran more smoothly.  Chrishanae’s conflict resolution skills helped girls to develop their communication building.  Keighley’s overall enthusiasm and desire to enjoy all activities did well with the girls as she was often seen playing tag during lunch and singing along to radio songs during fieldtrip bus rides.  Angela’s charismatic personality quickly allowed her to win the trust and friendship of the girls. 

In short, our summer interns and service-learners served as extraordinary mentors.  Girls To Women participants were given access to other young women who value education and who are well on their path for successful womanhood.  It is these interactions and creation of powerful relationships between the girls and the interns/service-learners that allows us to impact participants in a positive and meaningful way.

Interns and service-learners were recognized at g2W’s volunteer luncheon this past August 3rd at the Four Seasons Hotel in East Palo Alto. Thank you to the Four Seasons for hosting the luncheon. To the interns and service-learners: Thank you again for all that you have done for the girls and you will always be a part of the g2W Family. 

Field Trips
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If you ask any of the girls what the highlight of their summer was, prepare yourself to hear: ‘Fieldtrips!’  This summer participants took swimming classes (three times a week) through our community partnership with the local YMCA, had a field day at Martin Luther King Jr. Park in East Palo Alto, a carnival day in our own backyard, and visited places like Google and the Chabot Space and Science Center. 
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We would like to give a special thank you to Yael Goshen, a Google employee, who volunteers with us. She not only planned the logistics for the fieldtrips, but also hosted our trip to Google. At Google, the girls learned fun facts about the company and its products, were given a tour of Crittenden Campus, participated in a ‘Google Doodle’ competition, and learned about robot programming instructions -- by writing the instructions for a robot to make a peanut butter and jelly sandwich. They also had a Google Maps Street View Car demo during which girls heard about how the imagery for Google maps is obtained. Through conversations with Yael and other female Google volunteers on the fieldtrip, the girls saw into new career possibilities beyond the classic ‘doctor, lawyer’ professions. 

Fieldtrips are an essential component of our summer program as they allow the girls to venture out to places they may otherwise not have access to.  Fieldtrips also provide learning experiences in a fun and hands-on way.  As the girls would say, fieldtrips are definitely a highlight of our summer!  
End of Summer Celebration

Parents, families, supporters and community members came together for the End of Summer Celebration to commend the girls’ summer accomplishments, one of those being the girls’ performance of The Wiz. As the girls skipped down the yellow brick road, audience members admiringly took in what the girls had done with the costumes, the set, and their enthusiastic portrayals.  When it was the little girls turn to put on the puppet show and their voices were heard through the speaker system, the audience was alight with smiles.

Following the girls’ performances, g2W parent Norma Lazcano took the stage and spoke of her experience with the program. She explains that when her 6 year-old-daughter Cristina first joined g2W, Cristina would not even speak, let alone perform, in front of an audience. Norma, who admits that speaking in public is a challenge that she has also faced, wants her daughter to overcome her shyness at a younger age and Cristina is doing just that. Cristina has participated in numerous g2W events, including the End of Summer Celebration, that have her singing and acting in front of an audience, and is now very outspoken in program.  Norma recommends g2W to other families and is glad to have a place where her daughter can get academic support and is able explore her creativity.  
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Afterwards there was a delicious potluck, and families and friends toured the facility to see various art and writing projects on display, along with our slideshow compilation of the summer’s activities. 

The End of Summer Celebration was a great culmination of the girls’ work, and we were proud to celebrate them.  And it wasn’t hard to see how much the turnout and support meant to the girls.[image: image2.png]



